APPENDIX "A"

CITY OF VAUGHAN

REPORT NO. 5 OF THE

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION)

For consideration by the Council of the City of Vaughan on Monday, January 27, 2003

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:50 a.m., on Tuesday, January 14, 2003.

Present: Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio, Chair

Mayor Michael Di Biase (10:15 a.m.)

Regional Councillor Gino Rosati (10:55 a.m.)

Councillor Bernie Di Vona Councillor Mario F. Ferri Councillor Susan Kadis Councillor Mario G. Racco

The following items were dealt with:

1 NEIGHBOURHOOD TRAFFIC CALMING INITIATIVES

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends:

- 1) That Clauses 1, 2 and 4 of the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated January 14, 2003, be approved;
- 2) That any existing Council authorized Traffic Calming Committees be allowed to continue with developing a traffic calming plan;
- 3) That for any new traffic calming requests staff, in consultation with the Local Councillor, determine the need for traffic calming and if appropriate develop a Traffic Calming Plan and hold any necessary public meetings;
- 4) That the current moratorium on traffic calming in the City of Vaughan be lifted;
- That the Revised Neighbourhood Traffic Committee Policy and Procedure be forwarded to the Ratepayer Associations and the already established Neighbourhood Traffic Calming Committees for their comments prior to the final report being brought forward to the Committee of the Whole meeting of February 17, 2003;
- 6) That the final report, when approved, be forwarded to York Regional Police with a request for increased police enforcement, and that the Special Enforcement Unit of the By-law Department provide enforcement if authorized;

APPENDIX 'A' REPORT NO. 5 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, MONDAY, JANUARY 27, 2003

- 7) That the presentation entitled "New Traffic Calming Initiatives", be received; and
- 8) That the following deputations be received:
 - a) Mr. Kleber Da Silva, 15 Melia Lane, Maple, L6A 3K1; and
 - b) Mr. Richard Ramos, 73 Forest Run Blvd., Concord, L4K 5J6.

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends:

- 1. That the results of the traffic calming surveys distributed to residents of each completed Neighbourhood Traffic Committee be received for information purposes and considered in any future implementation of traffic calming in the City of Vaughan;
- 2. That the results of the speed studies conducted within each completed Neighbourhood Traffic Committee be received for information purposes;
- 3. That the proposed updated Neighbourhood Traffic Committee Policy and Procedure, and the proposed new Traffic Calming Criteria and Traffic Calming Standard Drawings, as attached, be approved;
- 4. That existing traffic calming measures in the City be retrofitted, where necessary, to conform to the Traffic Calming Standard Drawings, and that funds for the retrofitting, estimated at approximately \$70,000, be drawn from the 2001 Capital Budget (Project 1203-2 Traffic Calming); and
- 5. That Council provide direction concerning the current moratorium on traffic calming in the City of Vaughan.

2 PROPOSED DEVELOPMENTS AT THE INTERSECTION OF WESTON AND RUTHERFORD ROADS

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends:

- 1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning dated January 14, 2003, be approved;
- 2) That staff be directed to arrange separate meetings with the respective applicants of the two proposed developments located on the north/east and south/west corners of Weston Road and Rutherford Road, and that the appropriate Ward Sub-Committees be invited to attend; and
- 3) That the deputation of Mr. Paul DeBuono, Vellore Village Ratepayers Association, 9983 Keele Street, Suite 105, Maple, L6A 1R6, be received.

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Planning recommends:

That this report be received.

APPENDIX 'A' REPORT NO. 5 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, MONDAY, JANUARY 27, 2003

3 REVIEW OF PARKING RESTRICTIONS

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends that this matter be referred to staff for a report to a Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting in February 2003 addressing Members of Council's comments.